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PRESS RELEASE for immediate release. 
 
 
 
The Teddy Bear Foundation sends condolences to Minister Jackson Mthembu’s family. 
 
 
The Teddy Bear Foundation joins the country in mourning the loss of the Minister who lost 
the fight against Covid19 yesterday. 
 
 
Minister Jackson Mthembu was an exemplary and a diligent civil servant, he was an 
exemplar of the spirit of ‘Batho Pele”. 
We pay tribute to him for his contribution to our country’s struggle. 
 
To Minister Mthembus’s family, friends, colleagues and comrades we send our deepest 
condolences. 
 
 
May his soul rest in eternal peace. 
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